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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 10th July 2018

	Reference Number : 05/18


	Present
	Yes/No

	G Law (Captain)
	    Yes

	A Stevenson (Vice-Captain, Match Secretary & Linlithgowshire Rep
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	    Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	Yes

	A Brotherston 

	Yes

	S Watkins (Ladies Captain)

	Yes

	M Brown
	Yes

	S McKinnon
	No

	G Stevenson
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	S McKinnon

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : B Mackintosh
Seconded by : G Stevenson
It should be noted that the Committee meeting that was scheduled to take place during June was cancelled due to a clash with holidays and the Club Championship – the Committee were satisfied that any outstanding business was conducted by the Executive Committee.

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	7.1
	A revised Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes. A priority list has been produced with details of possible projects – it is still envisaged that this will commence with an effective repair of the Clubhouse roof. DW is to inspect the roof and report back to the Committee with his findings.
BM will speak with Danny Russell re the outstanding electrical works.


	     DW/
SMc/BM

	12.1


	The cost for the hire of our Clubhouse was discussed as there was a feeling that we were underselling this asset. GL will conduct some further research and submit a proposal to a future Committee meeting


	GL

	12.1
	An independent review of our relationship with the Brewers is underway however early indications are that we may be overpaying Belhaven, Revised pricing has been received and a meeting is to be scheduled with a further report being provided to the Committee

	BM

	15.1
	A discussion took place regarding the reinstatement of the drinking water fountain at the 5th hole – Peter MacMillan will take this forward with the Head Greenkeeper.

	PMc

	15.1
	Time to consider the 125th anniversary of the golf club in 2020 – MB will investigate what other clubs propose to do and then report back to this Committee with a view of us establishing a bespoke sub-committee to drive this forward in the winter.

	GL/MB


	4.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 08
As at 30th June 2018
Bank 

Current Account

£3,919.55
Subs Account

£55,000.00
Net Position

£58,919.55
Due to Suppliers

£19,673.64
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£83,787.28
Purchases

          38,463.72
Opening Stock

 5,150.00
Closing stock

 6,344.82
£37,268.90
£46,518.38
Gross Margin

55.52%
Wages

-£26,119.99
Outturn Profit YTD

£20,398.39
Net Margin

24.35%


	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £14,180.70
	Noting

	4.3
	The Bank account is running well with no use of the overdraft facility. The Bank account comparison figures show that the Bank account is well ahead on prior year.
Bar income is up year on year with a steady increase seen on non-function days.

The Honorary Treasurer provided the Committee with a breakdown of large item expenditure which has been made recently.

The overdraft is due for renewal and the committee discussed the ongoing need for an overdraft when it is very rarely used but agreed that this is something we wish to remain in place on an in case of need basis. Accordingly the Committee unanimously agreed to renew the overdraft.

	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	Club Championship Results 2018
Gents “1” Class

Winner – Paul Drake

Runner Up – Craig Beveridge

Gents “2” Class

Winner – Dave Young

Runner Up – Alan McGowan

Gents “3” Class

Winner – Liam Fairley

Runner Up – Jamie Black

Ladies Scratch

Winner – Alison Thomson

Runner Up – Emma Cassidy

Ladies Handicap

Winner - Dorothy Watson

Runner Up – Anne Brotherston

Juniors “A” Class

Winner – Scott McKinnon Jr

Runner Up – Take Hirooka

Kenmar Trophy – Andy Grant

Courier Trophy – quarter final defeat to Harburn after beating Greenburn, Harburn lost in the final to Bathgate.

Gents League team finished 4th, it was won by Greenburn.

Silloth – won by T Robb and T Robb jnr

Keydraw – won by S MacBride and A Macfarlane


	Noting

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	 July Greens Report 2018

Work Completed

· Application of wetting agents to all greens on 3 x occasions. Wetting agent improves efficiency of water application, ensuring the water reaches down to grass plant rooting systems. 

· Application of 2 x liquid fertiliser to greens

· Application of granular fertiliser to tees

· Application of fungicide to all greens and a second application to 9th green only.

· Application of growth regulator to greens on 2 x occasions

· Top dress and seed par three tees on 2 x occasions

· Top dress and seed selected other tees

· Divot mix/seed to 1st and 2nd , 5th and 11th fairways

· Double verti – cut to greens on 4 occasions

· Double roll to greens on four occasions

· Mowing maintenance works have occupied the remainder of period

· Clear up debris from “Storm Hector”

· Weedkill treebelts at 4/14 and 9/10. We also for the first time weedkilled the treebelt to left of 1st green. 

Works Outstanding

· Turfing of worn walkway areas. Carried over from previous months. This outstanding action has not been possible to complete during this very dry period. Many of these areas have now been top dressed and seeded and protected with temporary fencing.  As soon as weather is suitable for turfing we will complete this action. Important that we go into the winter months free from any significantly worn areas. 

Machinery Maintenance and Performance 

Our machinery continues to perform well following recent servicing and repair works. 

The Tees Eclipse mower has had 6 x new replacement rollers, regrind and replacement bottom blades within the last month. 

Works that will require attention over coming weeks:

Machine

Repair

Cushman 2

Replacement rear brakes and power steering unit

The club have purchased a used Verti – Drain machine from Swanston Golf Club.

The club have purchased a used Ariens pedestrian mower. 

The club now have a John Deere pedestrian mower after trading for one of the club’s low use machines. 

The club have demonstrated a new hole cutting machine. Demonstration was successful and resulted in cleaner and sharper cut holes that as a consequence required fewer hole changes.  

Staffing 

The new greens team of Jim, David, Neil and Scott have bonded well. David has already demonstrated a very strong work ethic, coupled with excellent knowledge and experience as well as a capacity to forward plan. 

4th Green

This green has recovered well following recent renovation works as a consequence of last year’s disease damage. We are monitoring the 9th green closely as grass sward density on this green is poorer than the others. 

Volunteer Thanks

Bill McIntosh – for preparing a significant load of divot mix and for divoting the 1/2/5 and 11th fairways. This has helped the greens team significantly by allowing staff resources to be deployed elsewhere. 

Ian Wemyss – for his superb display of hanging baskets at the front of clubhouse. 

Robert Millar – for assisting the greens team in planting bedding plants at putting green area. 

Health & Safety

No reportable incidents, however many of the team have suffered from Hay Fever during recent weeks.  

Weather – Course Condition

As the dry spell continues and with no significant rain forecast for next couple of weeks, current areas of stressed grass on fairways and some tees will continue to take on a brown stressed appearance. Manual watering will be used on a limited basis on some of these areas, however as we all know the rains will eventually come and as they do, grass will quickly recover to a healthy condition. 

The emphasis for watering has obviously been to greens and tees, with 15,000 Litres of water being applied every day during the night time hours. The irrigation system has been on almost continuously for the past 50+ days. 

The greens are healthy and running true and have performed well over recent months. 

Irrigation System – Update

The system continues to operate satisfactorily, however there are ongoing issues that will require addressing during both main playing season and winter period. These issues include:

· Leaking pipes at 3rd, 11th and 17th holes

· Decoder/programming issues on 2/15 and the 9th greens, where the system does not deliver all the water that it is programmed to deliver.  

· Individual sprinkler head issues on several greens. 

We are working with our irrigation contractor to progress these issues, some issues being more critical than others.  

Winter Programme

Gordon and myself will be discussing projects for consideration during winter months within the coming few weeks.  There is unlikely to be any significant drainage works on the programme this year. An item that was discussed at AGM was the layout of the 7th Tee. 
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Jim Saunders

Head Greenkeeper

8th July 2018

· RK ONGOING 

All Greens were Deep Verti-cut in two directions.

All Greens were Slit-tined.

The 3

rd

, 4

th

, 5

th

, 6

th

, 10

th

, 11

th

, 14

th

, 17

th

 and Putting Green were Overseeded

with pure Bent grass seed.

All Greens were Fertilised with a Granular Fertiliser. 

The Tees were treated with a Granular Fertiliser. 

Patching of the Fairways with soil and seed was started. 

The low drain lines on various Fairways were topped up with sand and 

seed. 

The Greens were rolled on five occasions. 

The 11

th

 and 17

th

 Greens were sprayed with Fungicide to treat disease. 

The 14

th

 bell was temporarily repaired. 

General Course Maintenance occupied the rest of the month. 

FUTURE WORK

The Greens will be Verti-cut.

The Greens will be sprayed with Fungicide to prevent disease. 

The Greens will be sprayed with Liquid Fertiliser. 

The Tees will be patched with Soil and Seed. 

General Course Maintenance will occupy the rest of the month. 

STAFFING 

I am now on holiday and will return to work on Tuesday 22

nd

 August. 

MACHINERY  
The second-hand Cushman which we purchased from St. Andrews has 

now been delivered. I am waiting for an estimate from the Blacksmith 

along the road for the construction of a back box to fit this machine. 

The Tees Eclipse 322 had a new stub axle, bearings and an electric brake 

assembly fitted.

The Greens Eclipse 322 had new wheel bearing fitted. 

I am awaiting estimates for repairs to the rear brakes on the Iseki tractor. 

WINTER WORK

REPORT PREPARED BY

P.ORMISTON

HEAD GREENKEEPE

· WORK ONGOING 

All Greens were Deep Verti-cut in two directions.

All Greens were Slit-tined.

The 3

rd

, 4

th

, 5

th

, 6

th

, 10

th

, 11

th

, 14

th

, 17

th

 and Putting Green were Overseeded

with pure Bent grass seed.

All Greens were Fertilised with a Granular Fertiliser. 

The Tees were treated with a Granular Fertiliser. 

Patching of the Fairways with soil and seed was started. 

The low drain lines on various Fairways were topped up with sand and 

seed. 

The Greens were rolled on five occasions. 

The 11

th

 and 17

th

 Greens were sprayed with Fungicide to treat disease. 

The 14

th

 bell was temporarily repaired. 

General Course Maintenance occupied the rest of the month. 

FUTURE WORK

The Greens will be Verti-cut.

The Greens will be sprayed with Fungicide to prevent disease. 

The Greens will be sprayed with Liquid Fertiliser. 

The Tees will be patched with Soil and Seed. 

General Course Maintenance will occupy the rest of the montTAFFING 
I am now on holiday and will return to work on Tuesday 22

nd

 August. 

MACHINERY  
The second-hand Cushman which we purchased from St. Andrews has 

now been delivered. I am waiting for an estimate from the Blacksmith 

along the road for the construction of a back box to fit this machine. 

The Tees Eclipse 322 had a new stub axle, bearings and an electric brake 

assembly fitted.

The Greens Eclipse 322 had new wheel bearing fitted. 

I am awaiting estimates for repairs to the rear brakes on the Iseki tractor. 

WINTER WORK

REPORT PREPARED BY

P.ORMISTON

HEAD GREEN
	Noting



	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the House Convenor:-
· Members bar – Outside Door emergency light out. Electricity box requires to be re-built after cable repairs. 5 ceiling lights out, roof leak being investigated by Hugh Stewart – consideration being given to a refurbish of the roof area and change all lighting. 2 radiators not working.
· Ladies Locker Room – Emergency light out. Outside door not closing properly
· Ladies Toilet – roof leaking but dry just now
· Gents Toilet – roof leaking but dry just now
· Outside – Archway 1 light out, balcony 1 light out and main back door to be finished

	   DW/SMc

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	No report submitted

	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted

	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	No report submitted


	Noting

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month there have been 4 PAYG, 1 Young, 1 Youth, 2 Full, 1 Student, 1 Senior and 2 Winter Offer member resignations.
We have obtained 7 PAYG and 4 Junior new members.
All categories of membership are ahead year on year.


	Noting

	12.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	12.1
	An independent review is underway however early indications are that we may be overpaying Belhaven, full information yet to be gathered with some comparisons to be made with a further report being provided to the Committee
	SG/BMc

	13.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	13.1
	All tee bin positions now sold
	noting


	14.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	14.1
	A request from Mark Baird requesting a membership suspension was discussed and agreed. This will be reviewed in October.

	     noting

	15.0


	AOCB


	

	 15.1
	A discussion took place regarding the reinstatement of the drinking water fountain at the 5th hole – Peter MacMillan will take this forward with the Head Greenkeeper.

	 GL/MB

	16.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	16.1
	The next meeting will be the 14th August 2018 @ 6pm

	noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	
	
	
	

	G Law
	05
	05
	100%

	A Stevenson
	05
	05
	100%

	B Mackintosh
	04
	05
	80%

	S Grady
	05
	05
	100%

	D Watson
	04
	05
	80%

	P MacMillan
	03
	05
	60%

	A Brotherston
	05
	05
	100%

	S Watkins
	03
	05
	60%

	M Brown
	05
	05
	100%

	S McKinnon
	03
	05
	60%

	G Stevenson
	05
	05
	
100%



